SOUTHWEST MADISON COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
801 Lake Cavalier Road
Ridgeland, MS 39157
September 14, 2023

VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION: Gsteen@sprintmart.com
Gerald Steen, District Three Supervisor

Madison County Board of Supervisors

c/o Gregg Higginbotham, Administrator

P.O. Box 608

Canton, MS 39046

Re:  Old Station Parking Lot; 141 Lake Cavalier Road, Ridgeland, MS and Recycle Bin.

Dear Gearld:

As you are aware over the last few months the county road department has stored red sand gravel
on the parking lot and has operated heavy equipment on the lot to move and spread the gravel
along Lake Cavalier Road leaving the lot in need of repair. Also, you are well aware that
residents and/or non-residents of our District are consistently abusing the use of the recycle bin
located at the old station by using our lot as a dumping ground for garbage refuse, old mattresses,
broken furniture and other items.

Be advised that the District’s Board has unanimously voted to request the County to pave the old
station parking lot and to permanently remove the recycle bin currently located at the old station

as soon as conveniently possible. Please present these requests to the Board of Supervisors at its

next meeting,

Thank you for your favorable consideration.

Sincerely Yours,

SOUTHWEST MADISON COUNTY
FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

OUEIAN

JAMES L. MARTIN, Secretary-Treasurer

c: SWMCFPD Board



